
 

 

 

 

Principal: Stuart Parker-Tyreman 

Lollard Street, Kennington,  

Lambeth SE11 6QH 

T: 0208 0596 310 

E: office@vanguardschool.org.uk 

www.vanguardschool.org.uk 

  

 

                                                                                                                Thursday 21st December 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
 
We wish you all a great Christmas and New Year break and look forward to seeing all the 
students return on the 8th January 2024. 
 
2023 has been a year in which the school continues to grow and improve. The challenges 
have been great but we have some real highlights to celebrate. Our Anti-bullying 
ambassadors, engagement in 'Reframe - Inspire schools project', parent partnership work, 
coffee mornings for parents/carers and the introduction of frequent trips and visits, have all 
contributed to our growth and gains. We enter 2024 with an operational and growing 
therapy team, a full team of teachers, instructors and mentors in all subject areas and a 
vision for more innovation to come.  
 
Attached to this email letter is the progress report for your son/daughter for this term, 
building upon the one you received in summer 2023. Parents evening for 2023/24 will be on 
the 17th January 2024. The report shows the students current Working at Grade (WAG), a 
statement of progress (exceeding, meeting, working towards) and an Aspirational Target 
Grade for the future.  
 
Once again wishing you a lovely break and all the best wishes for 2024. 
 
 
The Vanguard Team 
 


